R.R. I, ELGIN, ONTARIO KOG LEO

The same of the sa

Council of The Corporation of Township of South Crosby Committee Regular held Meetings for the month of \$200.00 19th on the month.

All Council members were Canadian Unity exception of with the Deputy-Reeve, Wayne Sly, who was absent from the October 19th meeting, due ACRO Conference.

amend zoning By-Law the 32-83 allowing temporary use of a Garden Suite.

Motions were passed authorize the following: -approve minutes from the following meetings, Sept. Public Works 21/92, Regular Council Sept. 21/92, Policy Procedures - Sept. 28/92, Planning Advisory - Sept. 28/92, Finance Committee -Oct. 5/92, Regular Council Oct. 5/92, and Waste Management - Oct. 13/92.

-to adopt the following recommendations from Committee various Meetings:

-that vehicle counts be done each year on various township roads during the month of April and July

-that Mrs. Barbara McBride be engaged to complete some conceptual drawings for a proposed addition to the Municipal Office.

Council -that had no objections 1and to severance applications B-431-92; B-432-92, B-434-92; B-433-92 B-435-92.

-Council had no objections to the following land severances, pursuant various conditions: B-390-92; B-378-92;

B-406-92; B-407-92. -to notify the public that South Crosby have a Xerox

Copier for sale. -that accounts in the amount of \$344,373.13 be accepted and paid

-to support the North Leeds Economic Development with Council financial donation October on the 5th and -to support the Town of their Newmarket on Resolution concerning present at both meetings -to write a letter of support concerning the Guthrie House Garden Project to his attendance at the Correspondence was rec'd and dealt with as follows: -it was recommended that By-Law 31-92 was enacted, James Stedman, Ron Tinkess, & Wayne Sly attend the Annual Ontario Good Roads Convention The following Delegations attended Council Meeting: to -Pastar Robert Sibley with discussed Council matters such as set backs, allowance, entrance road and drainage, concerning proposal purchase & property -Mrs. Joanne Baker discussed with Council

NOTICE TO ALL SOUTH CROSBY

various matters related to

road maintenance

past few years the Over the Township of South Crosby Office staff haved operated a food bank to assist families in need in the township.

Pursuant to discussion between South Crosby Council and a reprefrom Family Focus sentative and other community representatives it was decided that Family Focus would look into the possibility of a community run Food Bank which would service all areas of North Leeds. A Committee was then formed to assist in this process.

The Council of South Crosby support this transition of responsibility and urge people from the North Leeds area to continue to support the food bank as they have so readily done in the past.

The food bank is located at the corner of Halladay and Church Street in the village of Elgin in the "Old" Public School.

Mrs. Joan Hargrave is the volunteer co-ordinator and can be reached Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday at 359-1069. A core group of volunteers work the food bank during the operating hours.

very Leeds North advising the public that the Food Bank that was Anyone requiring further operated out of Municipal Office , has been minutes, may contact the

transferred over to the Municipal Office.

Councillor Carr reported North Leeds Food Bank, and the collection of that the Corporation of food and donations, for the Township of South the Food Bank, are going Crosby do support this well. Following transition and asks the discussion it was agreed public continue to support that a notice go in the the Food Bank, as it has so Lantern readily done in the past.

the information concerning any



NORTH LEEDS FOOD BANK CORNER OF HALLADAY & CHURCH STREETS, ELGIN OPEN EVERY:

TUESDAY - 10-12 FRIDAY - 10-12 FOR FAMILIES TO ACCESS

DONATIONS RECEIVED Servicing the areas of SOUTH CROSBY, NORTH CROSBY, REAR OF LEEDS & LANSDOWNE, INCORPORATE VILLAGES OF WESTPORT AND NEWBORD INCLUSIVE.

For further information Phone 359-1069

## SANDY'S HAIR SALON is now open

-cuts and styles for the whole family roller and curling iron sets

perms

colors and highlights

conditioning treatments

fully licenced hairstylist for 14 years open evenings

Please call for an appointment 359-5341 Sandy Patterson

New house on Charland Road 1 km from Rideau Districe High

## The Township of South Crosby

NOTICE TO RESIDENTS AND PROPERTY OWNERS

## TOWNSHIP OF SOUTH CROSBY

The Council of The Corporation of the Township of South Crosby, on the 8th day of September, 1992, passed a by-law to establish regulations concerning the construction of entrance ways and to the installation of culverts.

Therefore, anyone considering the creation of an entrance way or the installation of a culvert must first contact the Municipal Office.